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  2013 BUILDING CAMPAIGN

2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853 
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org 

 

Staff  
Rev. Msgr. Joseph J. Goode, Pastor  
cell 973-945-4045 email pastor.olm@comcast.net  
Rev. Daniel Chajkowski, Parochial Vicar 
cell 908-455-2588 email frdanc@comcast.net   
Parish Bookkeeper – Joanne Solecki 
email olmjs@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
Youth Ministry – Caroline Gartley 
908-876-5024 email youtholm@comcast.net  
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Tara Ligos. .................................. 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Jim Jones ....................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ......................... 813-1982 
Church Trustees, Herb Mitschele, Paul Arabas, Al 
Leier 
Columbiettes, Nancy Lennon ............................ 852-9362 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones .................... 684-0661 
Evangelization Coordinator, Renny Hodgskin, Jim 
McMenamin ....................................................... 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty .............. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................ 852-5779 
Hospitality, Martin/Gerry/Brian Grogan .......... 452-5110 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ..................... 852-5779 
Lectors, Chris Latran ......................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Robin Paradise… .... 973-600-7434 
R.C.I.A., Nick Ardito  ........................................ 979-9470 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ............... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz .................................. 876-4395 
Ushers, Father Joe ............................................. 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head ................. 684-8399 
Vocation Liaison, Father Joe  ........................... 876-4395 
Weddings, Kim Smith ....................................... 876-4395 
 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday ~ Friday, 9:00AM – 3:00PM  
Labor Day ~ Memorial Day  

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Rev. Msgr. Peter McHugh, Senior Priest Assistant 
 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon Nicholas Ardito 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell 908-876-4003 email 
dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      12:15PM Teen Mass, 1st Sunday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:30PM 
Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   May 14, 2016            
           5:00PM  Joseph Marty O’Dowd 
  Mother Angelica 
            7:00PM Robert Froetscher 
   
SUNDAY  May 15, 2016 
           7:45AM  Frank & Shirley Kochler 
  Carlmel Giangola 
           9:15AM  Steve Yocus 
  Anna Pastorello 
 10:45AM  Dn. Pat VanOrman 
  Lisa Galley 
  Linda Gallagher 
        12:15PM  Megan & Corey Bizzaro 
  Salvitore Miciotta 
  Joe Tilves 
 
MONDAY  May 16, 2016 
           9:30AM  Dn. Pat VanOrman 
 
TUESDAY  May 17, 2016            
 9:30AM Ann Hall  
   
WEDNESDAY  May 18, 2016 
           9:30AM  Peter Stanzione 
     
THURSDAY                     May 19, 2016 
           9:30AM  Edward Jens 
            
FRIDAY  May 20, 2016   
          9:30AM   Clittus Alt 
         
SATURDAY   May 21, 2016            
           5:00PM  John Turick (4th Ann) 
  Jack Dennis 
  John Gutowski 
            7:00PM  
   
SUNDAY  May 22, 2016 
           7:45AM  Helen Puzycki 
           9:15AM  Mass for the Unborn 
  Claire Mika 
  Linda Gallagher 
 10:45AM Martin Brett 
  Ann Hall 
  Linda Gallagher 
        12:15PM  Bill Pontier 
  Antioch Students 

 
Santuary Candle is in memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 
 

 

 
May 7-8       $ 7,388.00 
Food Pantry     $      25.00 
Monthly       $    397.00 
Ascension Thursday   $ 1,122.00 
 
TOTAL          $ 8,942.00 
 
Grocery Card sales for 201 6 $38,850.00 with a profit of $1,940.00  

Faith Direct Donations i n April $9,980.00  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!  
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s 
you can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the 
collection basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our 
Lady of the Mountain.  

Are you starting to plan your summer vacations? Consider 
enrolling in eGiving through Faith Direct so th at your gift can 
reach us even when you cannot. Visit www.faithdirect.net  

and use our church code: NJ568. Your gifts through Faith 
Direct will help stabilize our parish finances through the busy 
(but b eautiful) summer months.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of our parish family 
with your time and talents as well as treasure!  

 
God Bless You, 
Fr. Joe 
 
 

Mass Ministers  
 
SATURDAY, May 21 
5:00PM Rev. Davis – Dn. Jim  
Lector:  KellyAnn Tell 
Ministers: K. & B. Hartman, B. Haskell, D. & N. Ochwat, M. 

Parsons, A. Pentland, K. Tell 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
7:00PM Rev. Davis  
Lector:  Barbara Froetscher 
Ministers: Ann & Paul Greszczak, A. Lane 
Servers SERVERS NEEDED 
 
SUNDAY, May 22 
7:45AM  Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopa tesky  
Lector:  Michelle Mackenzie 
Ministers: W. Lublanecki, M. Miktus, J. Nicolaro, F. Puzycki, M. & 

T. Sanders, A. & H. Solomita 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
9:15AM  Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky   
Lector:  Al Demarest 
Ministers: M. Levens, A. Mackie, B. McGuire, B. McKevitt, K. & R. 

Nelson, L. Richartz, J. Ryan, J. White  
Servers: Jake Biondolillo, SERVERS NEEDED 
 
10:45AM  Rev. Daniel Chajkowski – Dn. Tom  
Lector:  John Desimone 
Ministers: M./ Gibbons, H. VanOrman, B. & C. VanStone, S. 

Baechtel, S. Chajkowski, B. & G. Grogan 
Servers: Natasha Valcoff, SERVERS NEEDED  
 
12:15PM  Rev. Msgr. Peter McHugh  
 Lector:  Janet Marino 
Ministers: H. Barber, M. Gillespie, P. & R. Hodgskin, M. Kiblwer, 

G. & J. Naranjo, J. Scala, T. Watson  
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 

MASSES AT ST. MARKS 
 

SATURDAY, May 21  
5:00PM Rev. Daniel Chajkowski – Dn. Nick  
 
SUNDAY, May 22 
8:00AM  Rev. Daniel Chajkowski  
9:30AM  Rev. Daniel Chajkowski  
11:00AM  Rev. Msgr. Joseph J. Goode   
 

ST. LUKE’S WEEKEND SCHEDULE  
Saturday 5:00PM       Sunday: 7:45AM, 9:30AM & 11:15AM 

 

http://www.faithdirect.net


May 15, 2016 ~ Pentecost Sunday  

 

 

 

PENTECOST 2016… 

John 14:26 “The Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in my 
name, will teach you all things and remind you of all I have told, 
you says the Lord.”  
These words of Jesus to his disciples at the Last Supper were 
fulfilled on the Day of Pentecost when the Holy Spirit, the promised 
one, came down upon the apostles in a rather dramatic way.  The 
Acts of the Apostles relate how tongues of fire appear over their 
heads. They burst forth from the locked upper room speaking in 
various languages.  The symbolism is not lost that the power of the 
Holy Spirit brings about a transformation for good.  The power of 
the Holy Spirit goes forth into the whole world proclaiming the 
Good News that God loves his people.  God loves us and sent 
Jesus his only son to die for the sins of all.  God loves us and 
promises us that because Jesus rose from the dead we too share 
in the promise of eternal life with God. 
Where is the Holy Spirit leading you in your life’s journey?  We 
might never have as dramatic a presence of the Holy Spirit as the 
apostles but we share in that same Spirit from the moment of our 
Baptism. Throughout our lives we turn to God and seek his gifts of 
courage, love, peace, kindness, mercy and so many more.  
Sometimes we forget that God gives his Spirit to anyone who 
acknowledges Jesus as Lord and all we have to do is ask in our 
prayer for Holy Spirit to be present to us.  Jesus told us he would 
not abandon us and the gift of the Holy Spirit is the presence of 
living among us and in our hearts.   The Holy Spirit of God is the 
spiritual life-force within us that continually seeks to give us live in 
God through directing our thoughts and actions to always chose 
the good and reject the evil. The Holy Spirit within us reminds us of 
the Lord of God that is very close to us. The Holy Spirit urges us, 
like the first apostles, to go forth and by our words and deeds give 
witness for Jesus.  This is our overall life mission.  Sometimes we 
forget to seek the gifts of the Spirit and it is usually at these times 
that we begin to feel lost or alone or without direction.  Today let us 
renew in our hearts the prayer of the Church today “Come Holy 
Spirit!”…Fr Joe 
 

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY …  

"Human beings, whenever they judge, look no farther than the 
surface, whereas the Father looks into the very depths of the soul. 
... To refrain from judgment and condemnation means, in a 
positive sense, to know how to accept the good in every person 
and to spare him any suffering that might be caused by our partial 
judgment and our presumption to know everything about him. But 
this is still not sufficient to express mercy. Jesus asks us also to 
forgive and to give. To be instruments of mercy because it was we 
who first received mercy from God.” — Pope Francis 
 

A THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK…  

Matthew Kelly (Catholic Writer/speaker) asks --- Are you ashamed 
of Jesus?  Are you ashamed as a friend of God? 
 

THE JOY OF LOVE – POPE FRANCIS EXHORTATION OF 

MARCH 19, 2016 

Here is an excerpt from Pope Francis letter Chapter 4 # 97--- The 
fourth chapter of his letter is a reflection on the verses from St 
Paul’s First letter to the Corinthians chapter 13…here is what Pope 
Francis said in reference to the verse: “Love is not boastful” 13:4.  
“Those who love not only refrain from speaking too much about 
themselves, but are focused on others; they do not need to be the 
center of attention…what really makes us important is a love that 
understands, shows concern and embraces the weak.” 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES…You Did It for  Me 

Molly* was six when she and her two sisters entered foster care. 
Her mother had died four years earlier, the pain of which sent her 
father down a destructive path using drugs, abusing his children, 
and ending in prison. Catholic Charities Family Services in Molly’s 
town placed her and her sisters with a foster family. The stability 
gave them the support they needed to grow. Molly has finished 
college. She is a grade school teacher now. She also volunteers 
with Catholic Charities, helping older foster children transition into 
college. Molly is grateful to the Catholic Family team and wants to 
pay it forward: “Now I get to be the one to cheer a youth on.” To 
learn more, visit www.CatholicCharitiesUSA.org 
 
OUR CONTRIBUTIONS TO OTHERS THIS MONTH… 

I believe that it is a good thing to know the work that goes on 
around us and this month several requests for help came to us.   I 
have listed them below.  Only the first collection for Peter’s Pence 
is mandated, the others are projects and requests that I hope you 
will respond to.  I do not expect you to respond to all requests for 
help but do respond to the ones that you feel you wish to…Fr. Joe 
 
This weekend we take up the Peter’s Pence Collection .  Your 
contributions go directly to the fund for Pope Francis that he uses 
to continue the work of evangelization throughout the world. 
 
Ghana, West Africa Children’s Shoes collection ….today is the 
children’s shoes collection for a small village in Ghana, West 
Africa.  Thank you for your donations to help make life easier for 
the children. 
 
Next weekend May 21-22 at our mass parishioners from St. 

Anthony’s Church in Passaic  will be here offering changes for a 
raffle they are holding to support their parish.  St. Anthony’s is a 
vibrant parish in the city of Passaic that seeks to meet the needs of 
the Hispanic community.   
On the weekend of May 28-29 – Memorial Day weekend – also the 
Feast of Corpus Christi – we again as a diocese are having a 
diocesan wide food collection  to help stock the 9 Catholic 
Charity food pantries located in various areas of the diocese.  
Each parish is assigned a food item to bring to church which will 
be transported to one of the local food outlet pantries.  Bishop 
Serratelli has written that through this food collection we supply”… 
food for literally thousands of our brothers and sisters in genuine 

http://www.CatholicCharitiesUSA.org


need - particularly their children.” Both Our Lady of the Mountain 
and St. Mark’s parishioners are asked to bring 1 to 5 pounds of 
rice to church and leave them in the gathering space. 
 
Also on the weekend of May 28-29 we are happy to have again 
representatives from the Little Sisters of the Poor.  They will 
speak about their work with the elderly especially at St. Joseph’s 
home in Totowa.  They seek you help only by accepting donations 
at the doors of the church as your leave. 
 
WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC.. We are Catholic because we believe: 
Since the Ascension God's plan has entered into its fulfillment. We 
are already at “the last hour”. “Already the final age of the world is 
with us, and the renewal of the world is irrevocably under way; it is 
even now anticipated in a certain real way, for the Church on earth 
is endowed already with a sanctity that is real but imperfect.” … 
Since the Ascension Christ's coming in glory has been imminent, 
even though “it is not for you to know times or seasons which the 
Father has fixed by his own authority.” This eschatological coming 
could be accomplished at any moment, even if both it and the final 
trial that will precede it are “delayed”. -  
The Catechism of the Catholic Church 670 & 673. 
 

Save the Date  

Rosary Altar Society will hold its annual dinner 
on Monday, June 6th at Benito’s in Chester. 
Cost is $35. Please sign up in the bookstore 

or at our May meeting or call Helene at 908-850-5462. 
 

OLM Food Pantry  

We are in need of paper towels, household cleaners, coffee, 
ketchup, mustard, mayonnaise and salad dressings. 
 

Family of Deacon Pat Van Orman  

Please accept the thanks of the Van Orman Family for your 
outpouring of support during this difficult time. Deacon Pat loved 
the people of Our Lady of the Mountain Parish, and his family is 
deeply touched by your many kindnesses and the love so openly 
demonstrated during the celebration of Deacon Pat’s life. 
 

Grocery Gift Cards  

Please continue to support our Scholarship 
Program for our high school seniors & college 
students. Grocery Gift Cards we be sold after all 
masses this weekend. As always they are 
available at the office during regular hours. 

 
 

Parishioner Collecting for Girl Sco ut Project  

The Take Action Project will be collecting for the homeless and the 
items will be given to Trinity Church in Hackettstown for distribution 
at their monthly Midnight Run in NYC. The items they are 
collecting are travel size toiletries, (no mouthw ash)  feminine 
hygiene products, new white socks and new underwear. Final day 

is May 28 th . 

 

 
 
 

2016-2017 Registration Forms for K -10 

 

Registration for the 2016-2017 will begin on Monday, May 16th.   
Beginning this year, tuition for each child in grades K-9 child be 
$100.  In addition, there will be a $25 fee PER FAMILY  to cover 
increased operating costs.  Registration forms for the upcoming 
school year will be available on the OLM website beginning May 
16th at 10:00AM.  Please go to www.ourladyofthemountain.org click 
on “Religious Education” and download the 2016-2017 form.  
Registration forms must be accompanied by applicable tuition and 
supporting documentation (if necessary) and will not be 
processed if not received.  A late fee will be incurred after July 31st 
to cover increased shipping costs for books.  Registration will not 
be processed without this fee. 
 

 

Vacation Bible School –  

August 1 st through 5 th   
Wanted: Leaders who want to explore the Word of God with 
children! 
At Surf Shack  VBS, we will help our children catch the wave of 
God’s amazing love through missions, dramas, crafts, games, 
science activities, music and lots of fun! 
Sign up for a Vacation Bible School leadership role and join us in 
the excitement at  
Surf Shack:   “Catch the Wave of God’s Amazing Love!”  

 
 
 
 

OLM Scholarship Applications  
Scholarship applications for high school seniors applying for or 
entering an institution of higher learning or recognized trade school 
will be available in the Parish Office beginning Monday, May 2nd, 
2016.  
All new applications must be returned to Fr. Joe by Monday, 
May 30th , 2016. 
 
Scholarship awards are based on the following criteria: 

�x Student or family of student is a registered parishioner 
for at lea st one year and contributes by way of our 
envelope system.  

�x Parish service involvement up to 50%.  
�x Financial need up to 25%.  
�x Scholastic achievement up to 25%.  

 
Renewal Applications  are also available in the office and must 
be returned no later than June 19 th , 2016. 
For more information, please call the Parish Office. 
 

Columbiettes Annual Scholarship  

The Columbiette scholarship is due back today, May 15 th , 2016. If 
you haven’t mailed it please put in the church drop box today! NO 
LATE APLICATIONS ACCEPTED!! 
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Knights of Columbus Scholarship  

The Long Valley Knights of Columbus College Scholarship 
Program is now taking applications for 2016. Information details 
about the program and application forms are located in the 

office . The applications must be post marked no later than May 
28th, 2016. There will be no exceptions. 
 

 
 

 
Meet in Teen Center (Parish Office Basement) 

Wednesdays, 7:00-9:00PM 
Attention:  High School Juniors & Seniors and College Students! 
Wednesday, May 18th 7-9pm – Peer ministry 
Friday-Sunday, May 20th-22nd-Antioch 

 
Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 
community who have requested our prayers: Gerri 

Addeo, Anthony Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Alex 

Birdsall, Barbara Blaine, Joseph Caruso, Tony Cassano, Ed 

Chmielewski, Todd Copan, Gino Custode, Tom Darche, Vito 

Dellibovi, Daniel DePaul, Natalia Lyn Dreeland, Mary Ewanyk, 

Jayden Feichter, Phyllis Ferrence, Mary Gallagher, Pete 

Gallagher, Baby Antonia Gallardo, Sylvia Granata, Jean Greco, 

Doug Heel, Peggy Hoffman, Atlantic Honeycheck, Laurel Jilek, Bill 

Lambert, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Jillian Martin, Darlene 

McHugh, Dn. John Meyer, Ed Michonski Sr., Sean Nicolls, Charlie 

Noll, Tina Ochwat, Jim Owens, Dennis Paradise, Arlene & 

Chandra Parikh, Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Anthony David 

Pritchard, Art Quails, Nick Ruggiero, Heather Ryan, Anne Sacco, 

Dan Salerno, Rev. William Santeliz, Jillian Sayre, Judy 

Schellenberg, Helen Schimps, Connor Scott, Connie Secaras, 

Paula Smith, Noah Stanzione, Janet Stockton, Bob Taylor, 

Thomas Tell, Ellin & Frank Uhl, Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, 

Adrienne Werner, William Wright, Roula Zanetta, & Issac 

Zujkowski 

We are currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month 
then adding their names to this list in the bulletin. 
 

Your Grandmothers Cupboard  

Your Grandmothers Cupboard will be holding a fundraiser at 
Friendly’s Restaurant on Wednesday, May 25 th  from 5 -8PM. We 
are nonprofit and provide clothing, toiletries and other necessities 
to the homeless and working poor in our communities. Please 

email wildwood74@hotmail.com  or (908)319-5098 to obtain 

the flyer required to participate. There are also flyers in the 
church office. 

 

Hackettstown Knights o f Columbus  

Spring Fling Golf Tournament, Saturday, May 21st, 2016 Shawnee 
Golf & Resort. The day begins with a scramble format, 18 holes 
with card, contests and prizes. Morning shotgun start. Bar-B-Q 
lunch to follow at the Knights of Columbus, 142 Liberty St., 
Hackettstown. Cost is $70. For information call Roger Hines 908-
310-3354. 

Samson Dinner & Show  

Sponsored by Church of the Assumption in Hackettstown. Show is 
October 10th, Sight & Sound in Lancaster, PA. Experience this 
Bible story in jaw-dropping scale as its brought to life by a world-
class cast, live animals on stage and in the aisles. 
Reservations/information contact Pat Allan 908-637-6492 or 908-
852-3320. All money due 8/26/16. 
 

 Country Picnic & Wiffle Ball Tournament  

Country Picnic, Vendors and Wiffle Ball Tournament on Sunday, 
May 22nd at 12:30pm to Benefit a Long Valley family in need. 
Registration forms are due by May 18th and can be found at 
http://www.stlukeparishlv.com/youth-ministry/ 
Come join us for a day of giving, fun and friends! At St. Luke 
Parish Fields, 265 West Mill Rd, LV. $10 per player, 8 players per 
team. Family & Fans welcome. limited space to the first 24 teams 
that register. 
 

Villa Walsh Academy in Morristown  

Hosting their 2016 Summer Sports Camp; Session 1: June 27-
June 30. Session 2: July 5-July 8. Girls entering grades 4-9 may 
choose from: track/cross country, basketball, lacrosse, softball, 
volleyball, tennis soccer and/or spirit & dance. Introducing two 
sessions for high school girls with some experience, entering 
grades 9-12! Please visit www.villawelsh.org and look under the 
Athletics tab for more information or contact the camp director 
Jamie LoBue at 973-538-3680 x170 or lobuej@villawalsh.org. 

 

Celestial Conversations Workshop  
Open to all who want to learn how to use transpersonal journaling 
as a healing tool for their grief. LoAnne Mayer, Author of Celestial 
Conversations:  Healing Relationships After Death. Will teach her 
personal process of prayer, meditation and journaling as a means 
to release the “unfinished business” held after the death of a loved-
one. Saturday, May 21st 10-4 Cost $40 at the Paglia Center/Villa 
Walsh, 455 Western Ave, Morristown. To register or more info 
201-787-0961. 

Washington Township Recreation  

Trip to see Squabbles – Planning a trip to the Hunterdon Hills 
Playhouse to see “Squabbles” on Saturday, September 17th  
Annual Memorial Day Ceremony –May 28th in Rock Spring Park 
at 12PM (rain or shine) at the War Memorial. Key note speaker is 
Lieutenant Colonel Edward C. Croot who is a Commander, Mid-
Atlantic Recruiting Battalion & also a class of 1989 West Morris 
Central graduate. Reminder there are no dogs allowed in township 
parks. 
8th  grade promotion celebration – Washington Township 
Recreation & the Long Valley Middle School Eighth Grade Parents 
cordially invite graduates and parents, grandparents, & guardians 
only to the 12th annual 8th grade promotion celebration. The event 
is scheduled for Wednesday, June 15th at Rock Spring Park. Time 
is scheduled for right after the ceremony to 10:45pm with a fee of 
$45 per family (Sorry no siblings) due before June 8th. After 
deadline date the price will be $55. Contact Tracy Gluck (908)399-
2650 or gluckt@aol.com or Gena Lipkin (908)876-1478 
gena.lipkin@gmail.com or below at recreation dept.
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